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Monday to Friday:     8:15am – 4:00pm 
Address: 65-69 Manuka Road, Berwick 3806 
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BERWICK COLLEGE NEWSLETTER 

Berwick College notifies parents by email when newsletters are 
published. Newsletters are published three times per term. 
Newsletters  can be accessed on the Berwick College website.  
 

Please keep up-to-date with all College news by reading the 
newsletter, following us on Facebook and contacting the 
appropriate Home Group Teacher if you have any concerns.  

Monday 31st October Teacher Professional Practice Day—Student Free Day 

Tuesday 1st November Public Holiday—Cup Day 

Wednesday 2nd November Early English Texts for Years 10 -12, 2023—Last day for orders  

Saturday 5th November Basketball Academy Trivia Night 

Monday 14th November Year 11 Exam week 

Wednesday 16th November Year 12 Valedictory 6pm—11pm 

Saturday 19th November Basketball Academy USA Tour leaves (returning 08/12) 

Monday 21st November Year 10 English and Maths Exams 

Friday 25th November Report Writing Day—Student Free Day 

Sunday 27th November Basketball Academy leaves for National Competition (returning 02/12) 

Monday 28th November 
Headstart  - 2023 Academic Classes 2023  
Year 9 Morrisby Testing Week 

Monday 5th December Year 9 Tasmania Tour leaves (returning 09/12) 

Thursday 8th December  Celebration of Achievement Evening 6pm—Stadium 

Friday 9th December Final day year 11 & 12 2023 

Monday 12th December 
Year 8 Canberra Tour leaves (returning 16/12) 
Year 7, 2023 Information Evening 6-7pm Stadium 

Tuesday 13th December  Year 7, 2023 Orientation Day 

Friday 16th  December Semester 2 Reports available 

Monday 19th December Gumbuya World Excursion 
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Principal’s Report 

In the past few weeks we have begun farewells to our year 12 cohort, each student 
looking back and also looking forward, some with anticipation and some with 
trepidation. Our school motto Crescam – ‘I shall grow, I shall increase, I shall prosper’ 

is evident as each have grown in their years at Berwick, both in learning and personally. We look forward 
to celebrating their rite of passage, Valedictory, in the next few weeks. Each student joins an extensive 
alumni across 45 years.  

I recently caught up with Nufar Gofman (class of 2014) who recently graduated as 
a lawyer and was mentored by a past student Kim Lloyd(nee Atkins—class of 
1994). Nufar was also my mentor student in year 12 where I encouraged her to 
keep stepping towards her dreams. We continue to enjoy catching up with alumni 
who are living successful lives, contributing positively to the community, and speak 
fondly of their time at Berwick, often saying it was work experience or a teacher 
who inspired them to enter their chosen career.  

The past four weeks have been filled with a number of positive events such as the 
Dance Academy Junior Production ‘Twisted Tales’. We have plans to showcase the 
abilities of our talented students in an assembly later this term.  

The Art and Technology week exhibition, as well as lunchtime and home group activities, was enjoyed by 
students and staff. Ms Kyra Dawson was presented with a Berwick Community Award by Brad Battin MP, 
acknowledging her incredible work with our young people and the wider community. The fundraiser for 
the Ovarian Cancer Research Foundation organised by the year 10 Surf Rescue class with Ms Hinde was a 
testament to the generosity of our school community, raising $4,815. 

While we did not win first prize for the Outstanding Inclusive Education team or Outstanding Early Career 
Secondary Teacher for either categories, we are in the top 
three in the State. Congratulations to the LSO team and to 
Ms Taylah Quinn on this wonderful achievement. 

Term 4 is equally focussed on finishing the year well and on 
preparing for 2023. Student Leadership applications are 
being reviewed for a variety of roles and we are starting to 
appoint new staff to positions vacant in 2023.  

We are excitedly looking to building up our high-quality 
resources in the STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering 
and Maths) fields, with a particular focus on Environmental Science and Engineering, through a generous 
donation from a past student to ensure we have the resources to inspire our students in these fields for 
years to come.  

The next project on our list is to get an extension to the basketball stadium. It is in our Masterplan and is 
also on the City of Casey’s Edwin Flack precinct plan but unfortunately we have no funding yet. As a large 
and connected community we can use our collective voice to encourage our politicians to help us to 
provide a much-needed resource in the City of Casey that will also benefit our own students and our 
school in general. 

Ms Kerri Bolch - Principal 

Our school motto Crescam – ‘I shall grow, I shall increase, I shall prosper’ is  
evident as each have grown in their years at Berwick, both in learning and  

personally. ... 
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The most recent meeting of the Berwick College Council was at the College on Tuesday, 18th October 2022.  
Prior to the meeting College Council President 
Mr Phil Wightman and council members visited 
The Arts and Technology exhibition with       
congratulations and acknowledgement to the 
teachers and students for their hard work this 
year.   
 

Students, Jordan, Chelsea, Ariel, Stefan and 
Ethan, supported by Ms Hann and Ms Berwick 
from the inaugural Environmental Tour          
presented to council a detailed report of their 
experience. The tour was unanimously          
considered a trip of a lifetime. 
 

The meeting agenda followed the standard 
format and contents. This included a report 
from the principal about the key activities and 
achievements since the last meeting, reports 
from the council’s sub committees (Policy and 
Planning, Facilities, Finance and Chaplaincy) 
and from student members.  
 

Highlights of the meeting include: 
• Meetings with local politicians continue 

to take place to highlight the need for 
funding an extension to our stadium to 
accommodate the projected future 
growth of 62% of domestic teams by 
2027 by the Basketball Victoria.  

• Reviewing the Sun Protection policy to 
ensure the processes in place provided 
robust protection for staff and students.  

• Approval for maintenance staff to begin 
the renovations to the B Block toilets to 
become non-binary. The student leader-
ship team has been instrumental in 
bringing the need for non-binary toilets to council members’ attention.  

• Council thanked Mr Jetmar for his 14+ years of service as Chaplain within the wellbeing team. Council        
members support the school seeking the views of the wider school community regarding chaplaincy and ap-
proved the provision of the Year 9 ‘Be Wise’ presentation. 

• Council members acknowledged Ms Walters four years as parent member on council and Ebony Walters as 
student member this year. Their active involvement, commitment and service to Council has contributed to 
the positive working environment of council members as they seek to make decisions in the best interests of 
students and the whole school community.  

  
The next meeting of the College Council is Tuesday 15th November, 2022. 
If you have any questions about the above or are interested in the work of council, please contact the College   
Council President at phil.wightman@education.vic.gov.au  

School Council Report 

mailto:phil.wightman@education.vic.gov.au
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Year 9 FLP—Pay It Forward Project  

Our Year 9 FLP students have been working on a way they can give back to the community after our visit to the   
Salvation Army last term and learning about the difficulties faced by Melbourne’s homeless.  
 

As a result, students made choc chip cookies at school and sold these at lunchtime to try and raise funds. With their 
profits they purchased goods from Woolworths (within a budget, that they all managed to stick to) to create a care 
package that could then be hand delivered to homeless people in the city. Students also wrote a note of hope that 
could be attached to their care package.  
 

On Friday 21st October we ventured into the CBD and our students did a great job greeting the homeless and     
offering them a care package. Once we had returned to Berwick we were surprised to hear that one homeless citi-
zen who had received a care package had contacted the school to express her gratitude and thanks and how much it 
meant to her. Mr Adam Nettleingham and Mr Brandon Quinn 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are very proud of the      
students and they should be 

proud to know that they 
made a difference. 

Class of 2001—Reunion 

The Class of 2001 had a wonderful time celebrating their 
21 year, high school reunion. Although we were put back 
by a year due to Covid, this helped to build the excitement.  
 

Around 45 attended and a couple travelled from interstate 
to be there. It was very nice to see everyone mingling, 
looking at memorabilia, enjoying a chat and some barefoot 
bowls. Then of course, toward the end of the night, the DJ 
was spinning some tunes of our era and we danced happily 
together. 

Our graduation song was ‘You're the Voice’ by 
John Farnham and we finished the evening off 
with a big circle, linked arms with plenty of 
smiles.  
 

Belinda Griffin (nee Constantine) 
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The Art & Technology Week  

The week of October 17th to 21st was the Art and 
Technology week.  
 

Staff from both domains put on a variety of activities 
during the week that enabled students to enjoy the 
variety of skills, knowledge and fun that can be had 
within the subjects of The Arts and Technology            
domains.  
 

This included lunchtime competitions between the       
learning teams with a Master Chef competition (making 
an egg dish), a textiles competition (designing a           
garment out of fabric and materials) and a wood          
competition (creating a perfect square using wood, saw 
and nails). There was also a range of lunchtime        
workshops for students to partake in, including dance, 
photography, art, dip making, media activities and      
music performances. 
 

We also held our annual exhibition of VCE Art and     
Technology products produced by year 12 students on 
the evening of Tuesday, 18th October.    
 

The talent of our VCE students was on display with 
pieces from Product Design and Technology (textiles 
and wood), Visual Communication and Design and Art. 
This was a great success.  
 

Thank you to all the students and staff who  
contributed to make it such a successful week. 
 

Mr Adam Nettleingham and Mr Dale Ackerman 
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Berwick College is committed to providing a safe and respectful learning          
environment where bullying will not be tolerated. We actively promote a      
positive and welcoming personal environment for all members of the College 
community.   
Throughout 2022 part of the College’s intervention and response has been to 
provide the students with an opportunity to anonymously report and identify 

both a bully and a victim.  This has been undertaken in terms 1 and 3 through our whole school Bullying Survey.  
During homegroup students participated in a bullying prevention workshop.  This involved giving students an   
understanding of what bullying is, what can be done to stop bullies, how to support their peers and where they 
can go for support.   
After this workshop, students were provided an opportunity to complete the Bullying Survey.  The data from this 
survey has been collated and is now being actioned amongst the Student Learning Leaders and Wellbeing team.  
All students who were identified as demonstrating repeated “bullying” behaviour will be spoken to and individual 
plans put in place to see this behaviour cease.  Students identified as a “victim” of bullying, will be spoken to by a 
member of the Wellbeing team.  They will be offered individual support as required.  
We would like to encourage any student who may be experiencing, or students who have witnessed bullying     
behaviour to promptly report their concerns to a staff member or trusted adult as soon as possible.   
Other measures that will be taken this term to promote positive and respectful behaviour is the delivery of the ‘Be 
wise’ presentation to our year 9 cohort, from the Pat Cronin foundation.  This seeks to address the impacts of   
violence and anti-social behaviours and challenge our students to choose to “be wise”, giving them tools on how 
to respond when faced with conflict.   
If you have any questions or concerns about bullying behaviour at Berwick, please contact your child’s Learning 

Team Leader on ph: 8768 1000. 

Ms Kyra Dawson—Wellbeing Coordinator 

ICARE Program at Berwick College  
Bullying Prevention and Response  

Year 10 Surf Rescue—
Fundraising Success 

Our year 10 Surf Rescue class worked hard to 
raise funds for the ‘Ovarian Cancer  Research 
foundation’, exceeding their goal of $3,000 and 
raising $4,815.   
 

This fundraiser was chosen in support of students 
who lost their mother to ovarian cancer in 2016.   
 

Thank you to staff, students and families who 
encouraged the students and supported this 
fundraiser.  
 

Ms Tori Hinde—PE /Health Teacher 
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Library News  

Game of Loans 
Our year 7 students have once again competed in the library’s 
Game of Loans competition. Students attended a library      
orientation session at the start of the year where they         
received a special bookmark.  
 

Each time they borrowed and read a library book they 
brought in their bookmark to have a hole punched. The class 
that had read the most books by the end of Book Week won a 
class party, hosted by the library.  
 

Congratulations to this year’s winning class – Mr Guy’s 
07ENG05 class. Lisa Nakao’s outstanding effort, borrowing 
and reading over 200 books alone, ensured that no other class 
had a chance!  Her nearest rivals were Syeda Fatima,          
Jedediah Marandawela, Mineli Munasinghe and Victoria Seamark.   
The students were awarded prizes and shared a party with their class. 
   

WIN! WIN! WIN!  $5 Canteen voucher!  
Remember - for the rest of the year we will have a prize for one lucky reader every week! 
Just borrow a book from Wheeler’s ePlatform for your chance to win!  
 

We would love to see more of our students and staff enjoying the wide variety of eBooks 
and Audiobooks from the Wheeler’s ePlatform website.  
 

Look for the icon on the Berwick College website or download the ePlatform app to your 
device. 24/7 access to 1000s of books and never again having to worry about  having an 
overdue loan. You can change the font size and spacing as well as background colours to 
ensure that you have the setting that suits you best for every book.  
 

Overdue library books and resources 
As the end of the year fast approaches, we are asking for your help to ensure that all library books and resources are 
returned. You may have received a notification on Compass to say that your child has an overdue book, or perhaps 
an iPad or charger. If that is the case, we would be very grateful if you could please help your child locate and return 
their overdue item as soon as possible.  
 

Exhibitions  
We were also delighted to provide the library space to host both the Art and Technology exhibition and the            
inaugural Museum in the Library exhibition. Whilst the art and technology exhibition showcased the work of our 
senior students, the Museum in the Library exhibition gave our youngest students the opportunity to display their 
work. Year 7 students researched an ancient civilisation in Humanities then created models, reports, diagrams and 
dioramas to illustrate their knowledge. It has been wonderful to see the quality of work our students have             
produced. Well done to all of the staff who worked tirelessly to create these exhibitions to recognise and showcase 
the work of their students.  

Some of the art work from the Art and Technology exhibition (left) 
and some of the exhibits  

from the Museum in the Library (right).  

Pictured above—L to R Victoria, Mineli 
and Lisa—Winners of our Game of Loans 

competition                     
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Term 4 is off and under way, with some great successes to kick things off on a positive. 
Our year 11 dance students won their competition in Sydney over the holidays, which 
resulted in them being named ‘National Champions’. We also had the year 10 boys    
winning their State Championship game, with a convincing win! We congratulate these 
students on their hard work and dedication to their craft, resulting in these amazing 
results. In week 2 it was our turn, with Monash Day being a great success. The College         
community was able to come together and raise $1943 for the Monash Children’s    
hospital! Monash was the  victor of the day, taking out both the Homegroup quiz and golf chipping challenge.  
We would like to congratulate Truman Byrne and Riley Atkinson on representing Monash and taking out the   
competition with their excellent strategy and teamwork. You can find the final standings below: 

1st- Monash  2nd- O'Donoghue  3rd- Flynn  4th- Dunlop  5th- Kenny  
  6th- Frost  7th- Chisholm  8th- Hollows 
A massive thankyou to 7.1 and our year 11s who helped out on the day to set up, clean up and run the              
fundraisers. We send an extra thanks to our captains Ally Mitchell and Truman Byrne who led from the front and 
made the day as successful as it was, superstars! We are proud as a Learning Team to say this day was student led 
and allowed our students to express their connection to the College community. 
Art and Technologies week ran in week 3 and we were stoked to have Isabelle Chalmers represent us in the       
Textiles challenge on Tuesday. Isabelle ended up teaming up with O’Donoghue students, so unfortunately we 
weren’t able to secure any points. However, Isabelle stepped up in a time of need for Monash and we couldn’t be 
more grateful! 
The students now only have a  few more weeks until Headstart. We wish all students the best with their             
assessments heading into the change. In particular, our year 11 students who will be completing their final SACs 
and Exams, before beginning their year 12 subjects. 
Keep up the great work, Monash!  Mr Daniel Coco and Mr Mitchell Wood— Monash Student Learning Leaders 

Mighty Monash News  

It is hard to believe that we are already at the end of October and entering the final 
last hurdle for term 4. It’s important that we make the most of the learning time we 
have left for the year and maximize class time, so we finish the year strongly and carry 
that onto Headstart. It is also a time of assessments and exams for some students 
which can be an extremely stressful time. 
If you are worried about how your child is coping, I suggest: 

• Reaching out to the College so we can help 
• Enforcing a bedtime that is appropriate for their age 
• Limiting social media after 7 – 8 pm 
• Giving them a voice and making sure they are listened to 
• Allowing some downtime on the weekends if you can. 

Most importantly, even when it’s hard, we must try to remain calm and patient, and recognize that each of us is 
trying to do the best we can. 

Attendance 
Maximize the time we have left in the year by being at school consistently for term 4. Good patterns and            
expectations set now can be carried into 2023. 

Uniform 
We hold high expectations of all members of the College community and know that when our students choose to 
put on the uniform in the morning, they are sending a message that they care about their community, have pride 
in who they are, and choose to belong to something. We need your support to ensure this occurs. If students are 
going to be out of uniform, please attempt to wear another item of Berwick College uniform and not unapproved 
items. Students will also require a note from home to present to their Homegroup Teacher so they can receive a 
uniform pass if they are out of uniform. Can we please ask students to not bring hoodies to school as this is an 
example of an unapproved item. If you require assistance with the uniform, please reach out to the Hollows 
Learning Team at 8768 1094 or email myself or Mr Jeffery Connolly. 
Mr Kevin McCall—Hollows Student Learning Leader   

 Hollows Hawks Learning Team  
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 Chisholm Chargers Learning Team  

It has been a busy time for some of our Chisholm students, starting with our year 11s 
who are currently studying a unit 3&4 subject. These dedicated students will have now 
finished their timetabled classes and content and will be madly studying for their exams. 
We would like to extend the best wishes for these students and also wish them 
luck for their upcoming exams. 

It has been fantastic to see so many different activities happening around the    
College recently, including the lunchtime soccer competitions, The Art and      
Technology week activities, various fundraisers and generally good ‘vibes’ around 
the school. 

Even though the teachers ‘went easy’ on the year 12s and let them win in their 
last match of soccer, it has been fantastic to see some of our Chisholm students 
getting involved in the other soccer matches. The atmosphere has been electric 
and we want to commend all students for their engagement and healthy          
competition. 

Attendance has always been a massive focus for all schools and as such you may 
have had a phone call from your child’s Homegroup teacher commenting on 
attendance goal setting that your child may have completed and their current 
attendance. These conversations are designed to maintain the conversations 
about your child’s attendance and to ensure that everyone understands that     
every day counts with your education. Below are the students who from term 3 
managed to maintain 100% attendance for the term and did not miss a single 
day! This is a huge achievement and represented as our E.P.I.C students (Every 
Period In Class). Well done to you all and we will arrange a celebratory lunch 
catch up in the very near future. 

Caitlin B, George E, Jordan H, Justin W, Lucas V, Maya D, Adelina T, Jack B,      
Oliver, Rishith, Jenni, Kshema, Michell A, Ella Z, Callum B, Ethan G, Alex R-F, 
Harry S, Eli S 

For Art & Technology week we need to thank Shaya for running around and      
organising our student competitors for each of the activities and while we          
unfortunately didn’t win, we were incredibly proud of what our Chisholm          
students were able to produce. Special acknowledgement to the students         
involved: 

• Master chefs- Jordan Hillbrick and Shaya Henessey (managed third place!) 

• Textile designers- Lisa Nakao and Mineli Munasinghe (4th place, just 
missed the podium!) 

• Wood worker- Alex King 

Congratulations to the other learning teams for their efforts. 

Soon we will be welcoming a new cohort of Chisholm students for 2023 and work 
is underway in making them feel welcome to the College. This also means that we 
will be saying goodbye to our year 12 students, in particular the ex-Chisholm year 
12s who are graduating, and yet again we need to acknowledge how orderly and 
well behaved everyone from Chisholm was during the farewell to our year 12s. 
They will have left a lasting legacy with the College and will be missed. On behalf 
of the Chisholm team, good luck to you all! 

Mr Daniel Bowen, Chisholm Student Learning Leader  

Ms Courtney Moran, Chisholm Assistant Student Learning Leader 
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O’Donoghue Otellas Learning Team  

We hope all our students and families enjoyed their holiday break and were as excited as 
we were to return to school for our final term. So far, it has been an action-packed term, 
with students participating in activities and raising Learning Team Points for Monash day 
and several students participating in the multitude of events during Arts week.  
 

Our students had a blast on Monash Day, dominating the home group    
activities, refuelling themselves on a range of goodies and spectating an 
outstanding performance from Finn Raven and Jack Dawson. Our year 7 
students managed to take second place in the golf chipping competition, 
collecting a bunch of points for our Learning Team.  
 

Arts week featured a range of events and lunchtime activities, where 
O’Donoghue students continued to demonstrate their enthusiasm and    
resilience. Blake Ewenson and Will Elvey represented our team during the 
MasterChef competition, presenting scrambled eggs on toast with a side of 
bacon. With some heavy encouragement, James Cross and Blake Clausen 
designed and hand-crafted a dress made from cloth, paper, bubble wrap 
and a roll of masking tape. James modelled the dress, which drew            
inspiration from Elsa (from Frozen) and a wedding. Unfortunately, we    
didn’t have any students attempt the Wood Competition, where students 
were challenged to build a square, as square as possible. Luckily, Mr James 
Doble, our Assistant Principal, rose to the task and collected first place for 
O’Donoghue. Some of our students displayed their talents at the arts exhibition, presenting a range of pieces from 
their Arts and Technology classes. The entire night was a huge success, and it was so pleasing to see a plethora of 
parents and friends showing their support. Further, the Dance Academy Junior Production “Twisted Tales”              
performances were held during Arts and Technology week and again demonstrated the exceptional talent we have 
here at the College.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It is coming to the end of the year and that means saying goodbye to our year 12s for 2022. As their last week ends, 
we continue to cherish the memories we have shared with our O’Donoghue year 12s over the years and thank them 
for their contribution to making our Learning Team what it is today.  
We wish the year 12s, especially our O’Donoghue year 12s, all the best in their exams and future endeavours.  
 

Mr Jesse Nugent and Mr Joshua Weber—O’Donoghue Student Learning Leader and Assistant Student Learning 
Leader 
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Welcome back to term 4. We have been busy since returning to school, celebrating 
many successes both in and out of the College. We are looking forward to another 
fantastic term, with a focus on recognising and supporting positive behaviours as 
well as improving attendance and correctly wearing our uniform.  

The Bloody Long Walk - Frost edition  
On Sunday, 16th of October, The Caulfield family 
along side some of our wonderful staff, walked in The 
Bloody Long Walk. The walk was to raise money and 
awareness to support people and their families who 
live with Mitochondrial disease. To show our sup-
port, as a Frost Learning Team, we also decided to 
raise money and walk each morning in our home-
group time. Collectively we walked 315.6km and 
raised just over $100. The money has been donated 
to the Bloody Long Walk, in hope that they continue 
world class research into treatment and cures. A 
massive shout out to our Frosties for getting involved 
in this walk and to Ms Taylah Quinn, Mr Brandon 
Quinn, Ms Sasha Lanyon, Ms Alison Birkett and the 
Caulfield family for walking the Mornington           
Peninsula’s Bloody Long Walk.  

Art and Technology week  
Last week was Art and Technology week. One of the 
highlights of the week was the lunch time                
competitions that ran between Learning Teams. Over 
the week, we had a Master Chef challenge, textiles 
challenge and wood challenge. Our Frost students came 4th in the Master Chef challenge and 2nd in the Fashion   
Design challenge. Well done and thank you to those students who got involved in the lunchtime activities.  

Attendance  
Please ensure that we are updating student 
absences on Compass. If you are unaware of 
how to do this yourself, your child’s           
homegroup teacher can help if you update 
them through email or a phone call. When 
you        receive a text alert from the College, 
when your student is absent, click the link and 
you can enter a reason for the absence in 
around 30 seconds!  

Uniform  
Uniform standards have been on the improve 
at the beginning of this term. If your child will 
be out of uniform, send them with a note     
detailing the item of uniform and how long it 
will take to correct. It is also asked that when 
out of uniform, that students are wearing colours consistent with the regular uniform. Hoodies, grey tracksuit pants 
and white shoes will not be accepted, even when accompanied by a note. 

Upcoming dates  
• Monday 31st of October – Staff Professional Practice Day | Student Free Day  
• Tuesday 1st of November –Melbourne Cup Day Public Holiday  
• Friday 25th of November – Report writing day | Student Free day  
• Monday 28th of November – Head start for 2023 commences  

 

Ms Leah Green – Student Learning Leader  & Ms Lauren Varadi – Assistant Student Learning Leader  

Frost Falcons Learning Team  
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Welcome back to term 4.  
If was fantastic seeing so many of our Kenny students participating in Market day last 
term. There was a variety of delicious foods and beverages on offer but it was the        
gourmet chicken wraps with secret herbs and spices that was a hit amongst the teachers.  
 

Our very own Jake Miles made the secret recipe. But I think one of the favourite money 
making ventures was the water balloon throw at staff. Some of the other staff may even 
have had a cheeky go.  

 
Week 3 the technology domain ran Art week showcasing the talents of our students (and staff) in the various areas 
of art and technology. Monday saw our budding Master Chefs take on the ‘omelette’, Tuesday it was our textile    
gurus making amazing haute couture and Wednesday saw our wood tech students map out and create the perfect 
square out of a single piece of wood. Congratulations to all who participated, but a special mention goes to Darcy 
and her team for being voted the winner in the textiles competition. 
 

As we move into term 4, you will receive a call from your child’s Home Group teacher as we focus on our            
attendance. It is imperative that your child attends as much as possible to ensure that their learning is not impacted. 
The odd day off may not seem like a lot but it adds up quickly. If your child is absent, it would be greatly appreciated 
if you could either log into Compass and block their attendance yourself or contact our attendance officer to notify 
us.  
 

Our target for the year is to be below 14 days absent. If you need help to upload this information to Compass please 
don’t hesitate to contact your child’s home group teacher who can help you or enter it for you. 
 

Ms Zuccolo and Mrs Bates - Kenny Student Learning Leader and Assistant Student Learning Leader 

Kenny Kangas Learning Team  
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Basketball Academy News  

Quiz/Auction Night  - Saturday 5th November 
 

We are fundraising for the USA trip and are running a Quiz/Auction 
night on the  5th November in the Leisure Centre.  
 

It would be amazing if our school community could throw their        
support behind the kids and buy a table. 
  

Donations of any items for the  auction night would also be          
gratefully accepted. 
 

If you do attend, don’t forget to bring money too, as there should be 
some nice items in the silent auctions that you could purchase on 
the cheap side. 

Dance Academy News  

The Junior Dance Production was a great success! Congratulations to all of the students 
involved. You showed the College ICARE values over and over again throughout the 

whole journey, from choreographing, to rehearsing and then to finally showcasing your performance to the school 
community last week.  
The New York Dance Study Tour is taking place June 2023. 26 students and four staff will go on a trip of a lifetime, 
experiencing the Dance World in New York. Fundraising has commenced for the trip and the students and parents 
are doing a great job! The Bunnings BBQ took place on the weekend and they are currently selling Cadbury          
Chocolates, so if you see them around with chocolates, your support is much appreciated. 
Ms Julie Wotherspoon—VCE Theatre Studies/Dance Director  - Junior School 
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Year 12 Celebration  

Monday October 17 was the beginning of the year 12s final week at the school; the beginning of the end of their 13 
years of schooling. The students took this opportunity to put their hair into pigtails for the day as a way to celebrate 
together. Tuesday came around and the students began to have their uniforms signed by their fellow classmates, 
peers around the college and their teachers from over their journey at Berwick, with many students taking this      
opportunity to switch uniforms for the day. On Wednesday October 19 the Year 12 students celebrated their final 
day at the College. The students would start their day outside the Senior School building in their decorated and 
modified school uniforms where a breakfast food van would be there to greet them to begin their day of celebra-
tions.  
The class of 2022 paraded into the stadium for one final moment on the steps, under their motto: “Don’t follow 
your dreams, chase them”. Principal Kerri Bolch addressed the cohort and the wider school community with some 
words of wisdom and inspiration as they embark on their exam preparation journey. Our four College Captains 
would address the School for one final time for the year, reminiscing on fond memories of their time at the College 
and providing advice to the future year 12s to come, reminding them to seize the opportunities Berwick has to offer. 
After the whole school assembly, the year 12s had one final year level assembly. It was during this time they         
presented their peers and teachers with awards for the year, as nominated by the class of 2022. Before these       
formalities, the year 12s were able to finish the day off site at Berwick Bowls Club for some competition and a      
sausage sizzle lunch. 
The Year 12 Coordinators and the Senior School team would like to wish the Class of 2022 all the best in their   

upcoming exams and their future endeavours. May they find success in their journey and in their future pathways    

beyond Berwick College. 
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Early English Text Orders—Year 10-12, 2023  
Due by Wednesday, 2nd November 2022  
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Community News  

 

 
            

WINTER UNIFORMS & SUMMER UNIFORMS… 
 

Dress, Short, Tracksuit Pant, Skirt, 
Pinafores 

 
ALL $15 PER GARMENT 

 

BLAZER 
    Sleeve Up or Down  $25 

 

LOCATED ..Berwick  
 

Quick Turn -Around Service 
 

M.   0422 304 399      
 

FACEBOOK  CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  
Thank you so much for ours. They fit perfectly, 

Highly recommend 
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Community News  


